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Dear Parents and Guardians: 

On the morning of Thursday, May 9, Windom Elementary School 
will be conducting a Relocation Drill. The purpose of the drill is to 
practice our safety procedures in the event we need to evacuate the 
building and relocate off-site to a safe location. Students should be 
dressed appropriately for the weather that day - hats, coats, etc. - as 
we may be outside 10-15 minutes. 

The drill, which is being planned in conjunction with the 
Transportation Department, the Orchard Park Police Department, 
and the Orchard Park Fire Department, will commence at 
approximately 9:30 a.m. and should be concluded by 11:00 a.m. 
During this time, access to the building will be restricted. The 
relocation site is the Windom Community Church, located on West 
Abbot Grove, a five-minute walk from our building.  All students 
and staff will walk to Windom Community Church before boarding 
District buses to return to the school. 

In the days leading up to the drill, teachers will discuss the purpose 
and details of the drill with your child, so that they will be prepared, 
and any questions can be answered in advance. 

There should be no student pick up or drop off at this time. If it is 
unavoidable, and your child has a scheduled early dismissal or if 
your child will be arriving late to school during the drill “window,” 
please contact Mr. Dolce via email (jdolce@opschools.org) so 
appropriate arrangements can be made.  

As always, thank you for your continued support. 

Sincerely, 

Phil Johnson 
Principal 
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Happy Spring Windom Families!  The weather is finally breaking, and I am 
excited to announce that the new playground equipment is scheduled to be 
installed in the next few weeks!!  I hope you are as excited as we are to see the 
children running and playing on the new playground.   

The PTO is busy planning for our spring events at Windom:  

Spring Plant Sale (formerly Mother’s Day Plant Sale), May 9th & 10th  - 
This year during our Spring Plant Sale each child will have the opportunity to 
purchase three plants.  Plants will remain at the affordable cost of $1 each and 
payment must be in cash.  The flyer for this event will be sent home at the end of April.   

Spring Book Fair on May 15th & 16th / Ice Cream Social & Art Show on May 16th - Our book fair 
will be held May 15-16 during school hours for the kids to shop with their classroom.  Our family 
evening book fair will be on May 16th from 6:30 p.m. – 8:30 p.m.  The Ice Cream Social and Art Show 
will also be held the evening of May 16th from 6:30 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. This year we are asking all 
families to bring one or more non-perishable food items to the event for our Spring Food Drive.  We 
will be sending home more information in May about this event. Volunteers will be needed, so please 
watch for the sign up. 

Windom PTO Volunteer Opportunities 
There are many volunteer opportunities available for the remainder of this year and next school year. 
Watch your email in the next few weeks for links to the volunteer sign-ups for the Spring Plant Sale, 
Book Fair and Ice Cream Social.  We’ll send the links for volunteer sign-ups for the Spring Food Drive 
and the Hot Dog Lunch when we get a little closer.  

We also must fill the following chair positions for 2019-2020 school year: 
Membership Directory Coordinator 
Newsletter Editor 
Faculty Welcome Back Breakfast  
Spring Plant Sale Chair 
Ice Cream Social Co-Chairs 
Faculty Appreciation Luncheon 
Shared Decision-Making Representative 

We hope you’ll consider signing up to chair or co-chair one of these events.  If you are interested, have 
any questions, or would like more information about an event, please feel free to email me at 
jsmithwindompto@outlook.com. You can also visit the Windom PTO Events page for more info. 

Thank you, 

Jonelle Smith 
Windom PTO Co-President
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FEELING SOCIAL? 
Want to stay informed about the latest updates, news, and special events? Follow 
us on Twitter @WindomElem and join our Facebook group Windom PTO.

If you are a new PTO member, please be sure to visit 
join.myschoolanywhere.com and enter join code windompto to register 

online. You will get access to our electronic directory, event listings, 
signups, and email notifications.

http://join.myschoolanywhere.com
mailto:jsmithwindompto@outlook.com
https://www.opschools.org/Page/8302
http://join.myschoolanywhere.com
mailto:jsmithwindompto@outlook.com
https://www.opschools.org/Page/8302
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WINDOM ELEMENTARY PTO MEETING MINUTES 4/4/19          
Attendees: J. Smith, A. Finbar, J. Robison, C. Shields, K. Dash, L. Murphy, P. 
Johnson, L. Haggerty, S. Besecker, J. Milliken, J. Spoto.  

March PTO Meeting Minutes approved by L. Haggerty, K. Dash. 

PTO Correspondence  
Miss Kulczyk’s class made a photo card thanking the PTO for the books they 

purchased with the B&N gift card they won from the Box Tops Contest. Mrs. Nemec’s class wrote thank you notes for their 
field trip to the Jungle Book at the Theatre of Youth. The 4th grade class signed their names on a handmade card thanking 
the PTO for the Jungle Book field trip to the Theatre of Youth.  

Reports 
Treasurer: Kevin Dash – Report dated 4/4/19 for March 2019 

Principal: Mr. Johnson – Grades 3-5 ELA testing took place April 2-3 with 2 days of make-ups. The opt-out rate for this year 
is unknown at this time. Grades 3-5 Math testing will be May 1-2. There will be a relocation drill on Thu. May 9th @ 9:30 
a.m. when staff and students will walk to the Windom Community Church on W. Abbott Grove. Everyone will be bused 
back to school to allow Transportation to participate in this drill as well. This allows the school to practice safety procedures 
in case of a real evacuation. Mr. Johnson and Mr. Bosinski (Buildings & Grounds Dept) is assessing the exact area of the 
playground in which the new equipment will be installed. An exact install date is not yet determined, but it will be this 
spring. National Bike to School Day is on Wed., May 8th. Kids can walk or bike with their parents to and from school. Bikes 
can be locked up in the courtyard area.   

Teacher: Mrs. Besecker reporting – Mrs. Hutschenreuter is excited to let everyone know that the Boys Run On and Girls on 
the Run programs are active this spring at Windom. Mrs. Schaffstall thanks everyone for attending McTeacher Night, from 
which $900 was raised. The Wellness Committee will be using the earnings for kids scholarships for afterschool programs 
like Boys Run On for example. There was discussion about renaming the Mother’s Day Plant Sale to accommodate different 
living and personal situations of individuals. There was a motion to change the name of the sale to “Spring Plant Sale” and 
the motion carried. This takes effect immediately, so the Spring Plant Sale is the same as the Mother’s Day Plant Sale. There 
was discussion about how to convey that a child’s early dismissal time (specified in the home to school note) must be 
adhered to.  More specifically, if a parent shows up 15 minutes prior to the time written in the note, the student will not be 
released until the specified time. There will be a reminder sign at the front desk, as well as a half sheet reminder that will go 
home.   
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PTO Updates 
Niagara Candy Sale (Spring Fundraiser) – The PTO gets a 52.25% discount on the candy orders submitted, therefore we 
earned about $6900 from this fundraiser. Candy orders have been distributed to families.  

Square 1 Art – Of all the student artwork completed school-wide, there was a 30% product purchase rate amounting to 
$6149 worth of products sold. Product will be in on the April 11th and the pickup date is being determined either on April 
15th or 16th from 3:30-5:30 p.m. If a parent is comfortable having the merchandise sent home with one of their children, a 
waiver form may be filled out prior to delivery day.  

Upcoming/Current Events 
Spring Plant Sale – *Please note event name change from Mother’s Day Plant Sale* It will take place from May 9-10 in 
Mrs. Lew’s gym, with setup on Wednesday, May 8th. Due to the relocation drill on the morning of May 9th, student 
shopping will begin at 11 a.m. that day. Up to 3 plants per student can be purchased for $1 each. Look in MSA for volunteer 
signup info as we get closer. 

Spring Book Fair – Popular kid titles will be communicated to Larry Silver so that they can be well stocked for the shopping 
event. The book fair coincides with our Ice Cream Social and Art Show. Please sign up in MSA to volunteer.  

Ice Cream Social – The chairs are looking at invoices from last year’s event to determine how much to order for this year. 
Many volunteers are needed for this. Please signup in MSA beginning in May.  

Hot Dog Lunch – Takes place on June 7th. This will be the last year of the lunch. There was discussion about the reason for 
elimination and it’s because it does not comply with lunch requirement standards in school, i.e. a balanced lunch. For this 
year, we will incorporate fruit, such as watermelon, to make it more balanced. Volunteers are needed to help serve the 
students.  

Other Items 
Chairperson Openings 2019-20 – Please visit the Windom PTO Events page on the Windom PTO website to see current 
openings and a description of each. Feel free to contact an officer for more information.  

Spring Assembly – Nickel City Reptiles, on a date TBD, but in early May after state Math testing concludes. 

PTO Co-President Jaclyn Robison’s son will be working on his Eagle Scout project at Windom, which will be improving the 
courtyard outdoor space. He’ll be working in cooperation with the district’s building and grounds crew.  

Kevin Dash is the recipient of the PTO Volunteer of the Year Award for 2018-19. 

Meeting adjourned at 4:53 p.m. 
  
     Respectfully submitted, 
     Jennifer Spoto, PTO Secretary 

Please join us at our next PTO meeting on 

MAY 2 AT 3:30 P.M. IN THE LIBRARY
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HELP WANTED!  
Chairperson openings are listed below for the 2019-20 school year. If you would like 

more information about a position, please click for a description or contact an 
Officer. 

https://www.opschools.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=481&dataid=35787&FileName=Chairperson%20Responsibilities%202019-20.pdf
https://www.opschools.org/Page/8296
https://www.opschools.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=481&dataid=35787&FileName=Chairperson%20Responsibilities%202019-20.pdf
https://www.opschools.org/Page/8296
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STUDENTS WILL ONLY BE RELEASED AT THE TIME SPECIFIED ON THIS NOTE

HOME TO SCHOOL NOTE PICKUP GUIDELINES 

IN AN EFFORT TO REDUCE CLASSROOM DISRUPTION AND ADHERE TO HOME TO SCHOOL NOTE 
DETAILS, A STUDENT WILL ONLY BE DISMISSED AT THE PICK UP TIME SPECIFIED IN THE NOTE 

THAT IS SUBMITTED TO SCHOOL. THANK YOU FOR YOUR COOPERATION!

Volunteers needed for  
Spring PTO Events!  

Spring Plant Sale - May 9-10  
Spring Book Fair & Ice Cream Social - May 15-16 

Hot Dog Lunch - June 7 

Signup at myschoolanywhere.com!

http://myschoolanywhere.com
http://myschoolanywhere.com
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Windom Haiti Update

This year recently retired Windom teacher, Mrs. Judy Schaner, had 
the opportunity to visit and teach in our partner school in Belot, 
Haiti. While there, she taught in the classrooms and met with the 
teachers and director of the school. When meeting with the 
teachers, one of the high priority needs they expressed was starting 
a lunch program for the children. Due to lack of funding, the school 
has not been able to provide such a program and only a small 
percentage of the children have the means to bring a lunch. There is 
much research that points to improved learning when children are 
nourished. The Windom-Haiti Partnership’s goal this year is to help 
support a lunch program at the New Birth School.   

The first fundraiser was held recently. Bracelets with the “Windom 
Loves Haiti” logo were purchased by Windom students. The next 
fundraiser is a Haitian Art Raffle that will take place during the 
Windom Art Show on May 16th. Tickets will be available for your 
chance to win original Haitian paintings.  

If you’re interested in learning more about this partnership, you can 
reach Tom and Judy Schaner at peakpartnermissions@gmail.com.

Mrs. Judy Schaner works with students at the New Birth School. 

The first year of the Windom-Haiti 
Partnership provided desks for 
students.  

A library was established in the second 
year of the partnership.

The Windom-Haiti Partnership looks to establish a lunch program at the 
New Birth School.

mailto:peakpartnermissions@gmail.com
mailto:peakpartnermissions@gmail.com
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Five Easy Ways to Give Back to Windom 

1. Tops in Education - Register your TOPS BonusPlus card at this link and choose Windom Elementary 
as the beneficiary. Every time you scan your loyalty card at TOPS, Windom gets 5% back on eligible 
products.  

2. BoxTops for Education - Buy, clip, and save on participating products. See pages 7-8 for details about 
our annual classroom contest and a collection sheet. 

3. AmazonSmile - When you shop at amazon.com and select “Orchard Park PTO” as the AmazonSmile 
charity of choice, Amazon donates 0.5% of the purchase price to our collective group of PTOs.  

4. Restaurant and Retail Fundraisers - Throughout the year, we will publicize a place and a timeframe 
for you to grab dinner or merchandise. An average of 20% of sales from purchases will come back to 
Windom. 

5. Imagine Recycling - Drop off your used printer cartridges, mobile devices, cell phone batteries, 
charging ports & cords in the box located in the foyer at Windom. We will get a percentage back on 
items collected.

Congratulations to 

Windom’s 2018-19 Award 

Recipient: Kevin Dash!

https://www.topsmarkets.com/education/
https://www.boxtops4education.com
https://smile.amazon.com
http://amazon.com
http://imaginerecycling.com
https://www.topsmarkets.com/education/
https://www.boxtops4education.com
https://smile.amazon.com
http://amazon.com
http://imaginerecycling.com
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Community News - Head Lice  
Head lice can be a frequent occurrence, particularly in elementary schools. Head lice is a 
rapidly growing problem that has no reflection on one’s own cleanliness, social or 
economic situation. Head lice are defined as parasitic insects that can be found on the 
head and are characterized by itching of the scalp as a result of live lice in the hair or 
ova (nits) attached to the hair shaft. The adult is a flat wing-less creature with six legs 

and a stubby antenna.  Lice do not hop, jump or fly.  The eggs they lay are called nits.  The nits attach to the hair 
shaft and are very difficult to remove as they manufacture their own glue-like substance to hold themselves to the 
hair shaft. The most common symptom is the persistent itching. Children scratch behind their ears and at the base 
of their neck. Head lice are not contagious, are not known to spread illness, nor are they life threatening or due to 
poor hygiene. Rather, head lice are spread through the sharing of hats, combs, brushes or by direct contact with 
the hair of an infested person. Head lice feet are specially adapted for holding onto human hair. Head lice would 
have difficulty attaching to smooth or slippery surfaces like plastic, metal, polished synthetic leathers & other 
similar materials. 

If a case is reported in a classroom, all parents in that class will be informed.  

What can you do? 
• We ask you to check your child’s head, nape of the neck and behind the ears for live lice or nits (lice 

eggs) on a weekly basis. Do the same for siblings and anyone else in the home. See your physician 
to confirm any suspicions you may have about what you find. 

• Immediately report any confirmed diagnosis found at home to your school nurse. 
• Consult with your pharmacist or physician to choose the right product for treatment. Carefully read 

the directions for application and re-treatment. 
• Remind your children not to share personal items such as combs, brushes, hats with one another. 
• Check the OPCSD homepage (www.opschools.org), type the word lice in site search for more 

information.

• Fever of 100.4 or higher in the last 24 hours (keep home until fever free for 24 hours without the use of 
Acetaminophen/ Ibuprofen)  

• Vomiting/ Diarrhea in the last 24 hours (keep home for 24 hours after vomiting/ diarrhea) 

• Persistent cough 

• Loss of sleep that might be due to illness and or coughing 

• Runny nose/ cold symptoms (severe congestion) 

• Looks sick, complains a lot about feeling sick, is very tired, can’t/ won’t eat breakfast or get dressed 

• Flu symptoms- Fever, chills, body aches, headache, dry cough, nausea and/ or vomiting 

• Diagnosis of conjunctivitis or pink eye (should be on antibiotic drops 24 hours prior to return to school) 

• Diagnosis of strep throat (should be on antibiotics 24 hours prior to return to school and has returned to his/
her normal activity level) 

• Undiagnosed rash 

• Unsure?  Please call your family Doctor or the Windom Health Office at 209-6322 and as always…. Please 
help prevent the spread of illness by practicing and reinforcing proper hand washing technique!

Health Office 
Suggestions 

http://www.opschools.org
http://www.opschools.org
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Dear Parent or Guardian, 

New York State Education Law (effective July 1, 2018) requires a physical exam for all students in grades K, 
1, 3, 5, 7, 9, and 11, as well as students new to the Orchard Park Central School District, and students 
identified as needing services from Committee for Special Education.  This letter will be sent in advance of  
the upcoming school year when a new physical is required for your child to give you time to schedule/ 
provide the necessary updated physical.   

Please…. 
-Schedule an appointment with your child’s doctor for an updated physical 
-Have the physical form filled out by your child’s doctor (available on district website or may use form 
provided by your child’s doctor) 
-Return physical form to your child’s school Health Office (phone: 209-6322/ fax: 209-6490) 

Your prompt attention and cooperation are greatly appreciated! 

Sarah Johnson, R.N. 
Windom Elementary School Nurse 
(716) 209-6322
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Dear Parents and /or Guardians:     

The purpose of  this letter is to inform you of  an important change in the immunization requirements for 
students entering sixth grade. Effective September 1, 2007 a New York State Public Health Law amendment 
requires students born on or after January 1, 1994 and those entering the 6th grade on or after September 
2007 must receive a Tdap booster immunization. Tdap is the tetanus, diphtheria and pertussis vaccine.   

Written documentation of  this booster immunization must be provided by your physician’s office. Please  
note that in  accordance  with  New York State Public  Health Law/ Education Law your  child  may be  
excluded from  attending  school if  immunization  requirements  are  not met.   
  
Please…  
- Call your child’s doctor with any questions and to schedule an appointment for the Tdap booster   
- Forward written documentation to school health office no later than June 15th   
-If  you are unable to complete immunization requirements by June 15th submit date of  scheduled 
appointment student will receive this booster  

It should be noted that school health personnel are not available during the summer months to receive this 
information. Your prompt attention and cooperation are greatly appreciated. Please do not hesitate to 
contact your school nurse for questions or concerns.  

Sincerely, 

Philip Johnson 
Principal 
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Reminder to all parents and guardians of  students at Windom re: “Food Allergy Classrooms”: 

In order to keep our students with food allergies safe, we ask that you refrain from sending in any 
homemade treats or items bought from a bakery into classrooms for special occasions.  We also ask that you 
refrain from bringing in any type of  food into any common areas of  the school other than the cafeteria. We 
cannot guarantee the safety of  these homemade or bakery food items as cross-contamination may pose a 
risk.  If  your child is in a “Food Allergy Classroom”, you were informed over the summer with a letter from 
the principal and Health Office.  Food allergies can be life-threatening and we are all responsible to keep 
students safe in schools. 

If  you would like to send in a treat to the classroom for your child on a special occasion only, please make 
sure that the snack is store bought and pre-packaged from a safe snack list with the proper labeling/ 
ingredient list. 

A safe snack list is available for your reference from Mrs. Johnson (School Nurse) and at http://
snacksafely.com/safe-snack-guide/. Please keep in mind that this is a safe snack list primarily for 
peanuts/tree nut, dairy, egg and sesame allergies. If  your child is in a classroom with any other type of  food 
allergies, please contact your child's teacher or the School Nurse for reference.  Always check the label for 
possible cross-contamination. 

If  you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Johnson in the Health Office and she can provide you with 
safe snack ideas. 

Thank you for your cooperation in this effort to keep all of  our students here at Windom safe, happy, and 
healthy! 

Philip Johnson                                                                                     Sarah Johnson, R.N. 
Windom Elementary School Principal                                                   Windom Elementary School Nurse 
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